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CONGRATULATIONS
TO 2022/23 SAC

Candidates worked hard
campaigning (See Cam-
paigning Videos Here),
and on May 27th, Malvern
students exercised their
democratic right to vote
for who they felt would
best represent them next
year.
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Save the Dates

June 7 & 9 Spring Concerts

June 8—School Council Mtg.

June 13,14,15—Grads receive caps,
gowns, composites

June 14—Art Show

June 22—Drama Performance
(lunch & after school)

June 23—Last Day of Classes;
Yearbook distribution

June 24,27—Credit Rescue

June 29 - Commencement 1:00 p.m.
Guild Inn Estates

Use this link to access
Malvern’s Calendar.


mailto:sandy.kaskens@tdsb.on.ca
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https://youtu.be/1tJf7BUTehY
https://youtu.be/1tJf7BUTehY

. Guidance Corner

Summer School

Registration is ongoing for July and August summer school. Some programs are
filling up quickly and registration for July full credit programs WILL close on June
10 - we encourage you to register now. Take a look at our Summer 2022 Options
Sheet for a comprehensive list of programming available this summer. Credit Re-
covery Summer School July registration closes - June 30, 2022 (11:00am)

Schulich Business Excellence Academy

The Schulich Business Excellence Academy is a summer business education and
mentorship program supporting approximately 100 Grade 10 or 11 high school stu-
dents across Ontario. The program targets all students from under-represented
communities with a focus on Black and Indigenous communities. It is free, and will
consist of evening online sessions in July. More information is available

here: https://schulich.yorku.ca/future-students/business-excellence-academy/
and the deadline to apply is June 6, 2022.

Transition to University & College

The OUAC has prepared a comprehensive set of links for University Student Tran-

sition Resources from every Ontario university. There are links for the transition to
Toronto-area colleges here: Centennial, George Brown, Humber, Seneca, Sheridan.

You may also want to review the Transition Resource Guide for Students with Disa-
bilities, and get in contact with your post-secondary institution in June/July to set
up an appointment.

OUAC - Open Programs

Beginning on June 3rd, Ontario high school students can search for possible open-
ings at Ontario universities.

To begin your search, visit the OUAC 101 page and click the “Search Open Pro-
grams” button. Once you find an open program of interest, add it to your 101 appli-
cation.

View the Admission Information Service flyer [PDF] for more information. We also
encourage you to contact universities directly for more information about available
programs. Keep in mind that certain programs may have different deadlines. We
advise you to contact the universities directly to be considered for late admission. It
may be possible to seek admission as late as August.

OSAP

OSAP (Ontario Student Assistance Program) applications are now open for the
2022-2023 year. Visit the OSAP website to create an account and learn more about
the program.

If you plan to apply for OSAP or want to learn more, please see the Zoom recording
of our Financial Aid Workshop with Kassi Wicke, along with a Financial Aid Re-
source flyer.

TORONTO REHABILITATION INSTITUTE DESIGN PROGRAM

The Summer TRI (Toronto Rehabilitation Institute) Design Program is an experi-
ential learning program for grade 11 and 12 students. TRI Design Program has an
equity focus as it’s designed for students that face systemic barriers. The summer
program lasts four weeks and within the program students are provided an oppor-
tunity to explore science, technology, and research through developing their own
research project, as well as connecting with researchers, professionals and graduate
students. The overall goal of the program is to provide interested students with an
opportunity to explore science and research, as well as build their capacity (e.g.,
communication skills, critical thinking skills, etc.).

The program runs July 4-29 from 9:00 am-3:15 pm, and students will receive one
4M course credit (SNC4M) as part of the program.
Students can apply here: https://commsupport.wufoo.com/forms/zi6aqc70if7486/

How TO REACH GUIDANCE
Sylwia Mlynarska (last names A-Go)
sylwia.mlynarska@tdsb.on.ca
Leeanne Larabie (last names Gr-M)
leeanne.larabie@tdsb.on.ca

Evan Grant (last names N-Z)
evan.grant@tdsb.on.ca

BFCN SCHOLARSHIP

Click here to learn more about the
Black Foundation of Community
Networks (BFCN) Scholarship Pro-
gram and access the online applica-
tions for the BFCN 11th Annual
Scholarships and the BFCN 8th An-
nual Aim 2 Achieve Awards. For any
questions about the application pro-
cess or to support the BFCN Schol-
arship program, please contact in-
fo@bfen.ca.

BILL 7 AWARD SCHOLARSHIP
The Bill 7 Award Scholarship appli-
cation is now open for students who
are currently enrolled in, or will be
starting their FIRST post-secondary
program at an Ontario institution.
This is a post-secondary scholarship
for 2SLGBTQ+ students. Last year,
18 scholarships of $3500, and one
recurring multi-year scholarship of
$3500 per year were provided. Full
details and the application form are
available at www.billyaward.ca. Ap-
plication deadline is Friday, August
5,2022 @ 5 p.m. Please note that a
reference letter is required, so if nec-
essary, please ensure students con-
nect with school staff as soon as pos-
sible.

SUMMER JOB OPPORTUNITY
Prologue to the Performing Arts is
looking for a high energy and pro-
active student to be an Events and
Project Coordinator and assist and
support Prologue’s summer pro-
gram initiatives. This will include
the administration and onsite duties
as it relates to all aspects of the
summer projects allocated for 2022.
Oversight and support by the
Events and Project Coordinator will
extend to multiple areas of the pro-
Jject's scope - such as marketing,
programming, production and ad-
ministration. Reporting to the Com-
munity and Outreach Manager, the
project coordinator will provide
support in coordinating schedules,
on site events, and areas such as
marketing, development and ad-
ministration.

Click here for more information.
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1b3l2bSdQ1VvG3a-PD-XxS5YwHN-Vw5RX/view?usp=sharing
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https://commsupport.wufoo.com/forms/zi6aqc70if7486/
https://bfcn.ca/scholarships/
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https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfY5Es-2Y_0e-StoGPJWuzAAHTNLdMrJZ9MCSjGF8UtUtjBqQ/viewform
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On Friday afternoon May 20, students
spent a beautiful afternoon out in the
sun, listening to student performanc-
es, travelling around to various booths
put on by groups and clubs, and filling
their bellies with food from four food
trucks!

The Music Council and Student Coun-
cil are so proud to have put on this
event and hope we can do it again next
year!

It was weeks of planning and a huge
success!

Thanks to all staff and students who
put in so much hard work to make this
happen!

Special thanks goes out to Ms. Collura
and Ms. Norris!




ATTENTION FUTURE MALVERN STUDENTS!
We can’t wait to meet all of you and welcome you to Malvern!

Here’s what you can expect:

¢ We will be running a program for you at the end of August: Head Start to High School. Be sure to check
your TDSB emails for this invitation and to sign up! The one-day program will introduce you to staff mem-
bers, you'll get a tour of the school, we’ll explain how the timetable works, and we’ll introduce you to all the
Malvern events and programs that you can be involved in. This is also a great opportunity to meet new
friends before school starts. The date is still to be determined, but will likely be between Aug. 30-Sept. 1

¢ At the beginning of September, you will receive your timetable (via email).
¢ Your parents will also receive (via email) various registration forms to complete.

¢ During the 1st couple of weeks of school, our peer leaders will be visiting your classes and organizing some
events so you can meet new friends and understand how high school works.

YEARBOOK DISTRIBUTION

For those students who purchased a yearbook, the  Year-
book team will be distributing them on Thursday, June 23.

Students will be called to the cafeteria via ALPHA during the
morning to pick up their yearbook.

ATTENTION GRADS: CAPS, GOWNS AND LAWN SIGNS

L
If you ordered a Cap & Gown and/or a Malvern Grad lawn sign, we will be distributing these
in the cafeteria on June 13, 14 and 15. Grads who ordered grad portraits will also receive their 3

graduation Composite

MALVERN'S VINYL CAFE 1S BACK

Every Friday at lunch, upwards of 25 - 30 students drop by Room 208 to have thelr lunch, coupled with a coffee and a Tim-
bit or two, while enjoying the latest offering on vinyl, :

spun by host teacher, Mr. Matthews. Rumours, Dark
Side of the Moon, Crime of the Century, and this week's
biggest draw of the year (36 students), Elton John's
Greatest Hits, are just a few of the records that we've
played.

The club offers a much-needed social environment for
students from all grades and it is great to see students
talking and laughing together again.

Thanks to grade 12 student, Corben Dell for keeping the
flame going, so to speak, by encouraging friends to come
by regularly. Corben brought in a couple of albums him-
self, including a green vinyl edition of Plantasia, a 1976
all-synthesizer suite of songs designed to help your
plants grow!

While the Cafe will wrap things up in the next couple of weeks, it is sure to start up again in the fall, so returning students
will still have plenty of opportunity to join in the fun.

Sean Matthews




FOREST VALLEY FIELD TRIP

The Environmental Science class hopped on a yellow school bus and spent a beautiful day at the TDSB outdoor educa-
tion site, Forest Valley.

The students analyzed water quality, learning how to test for pH, salinity, turbidity dissolved oxygen and temperature.
They then had a hot dog cook out over an open fire and for dessert they made smores! Some were well done smores as
can be seen in the pictures. We completed the day by planting trees native to the threatened Carolinian Forest region.

Virginia Dawe, Teacher

ATTENTION NATURE LOVERS

Ecospark is having a fundraiser to help support the environmental programs they provide to schools and community
groups.

I am hoping that you could help support me in raising a bit of money that will go towards providing and promoting
environmental education in the GTA.

Here is the fundraising page:

Thanks for your support!
Virginia Dawe
virginia.dawe@tdsb.on.ca
Malvern CI

Science Dept



https://www.canadahelps.org/me/nx42v9F2

SocIiAL JUSTICE CLUB

Attention Malvern students, family and friends, and facul-
ty !

This coming Wednesday and Thursday (June 1st & 2nd),
the Malvern Social Justice Club will be hosting a bake sale
at lunch to raise money and awareness for the IDRF.

The International Development and Relief Foundation
(IDRF) is a non profit Canadian based organization, that
supports Canadian and Muslim communities coming to-
gether to support the Islamic principles of human digni-
ty, self reliance, and social justice.

They aid countries
and communities
on a global scale, rm 5

tI(UMANITARIAN
ORK i

with a major focus
on aiding Arab
countries and
communities in a
state of humani-
tarian crisis.

W

All proceeds from
the sales this week will go directly to the IDRF organiza-
tion .

Make sure to come support the sales and bring cash for a
sweet treat or nee piece of jewelry this Wednesday and
Thursday at lunch where we will be just out front of the
school!

Lucy Carpenter

MALVERN'S ART SHOW

For the first time in three years, Malvern C.I. will host its
annual Art Show on Tuesday, June 14, 2022, from 3:00 -
9:00 PM in the school's Cafeteria.

Included in the show will be selected works by Visual
Arts students of all grades. These include paintings,
sculptures, prints and drawings in all types of media.

Works by the grade 11 and 12 Media Arts students in-
clude projects in Photoshop and digital animation.

A special feature of the show will be tours of the grade 12
student murals that have been completed on doors and
walls around the inside of the school as well as a special
display of the grade 12s' self-directed studio projects.

For one night only, you don't want to miss this great op-
portunity to see what incredible talent our students
have.

We hope to see you there!

MALVERN’S ECO TEAM

As the year wraps up, we, the Malvern Eco Team, hope that we have had a positive effect
on students' awareness and how small daily actions can help our Planet.

In the fall/winter semester, we ran a blue box recycling campaign. Hoping to make a dif- |
ference, we made and put up posters to help students learn which items belong in the blue
box. In addition, the team ran “Waste Free Wednesdays” which encouraged studentsto |
bring litter-less lunches. Students with litter-less lunches, eating in the Cafeteria, were
given tickets to enter biweekly raffles to win prizes and smarties from Mr. Sasabuchi.

WWEF.

le of the Ukraine.

\, events a success.

Much peace and love from the Eco Team.

Also, around the holidays, the Eco team made and sold handmade
friendship bracelets to sponsor an endangered species. Malvern CI
students voted, and we are sponsoring the Polar Bear through the

In the spring, we tried our hand at hosting our first EcoTeam Art Contest and the winners were Josselin
& Raymond and Gabriel Kuchera who made sculptures entirely out of recycled materials. We also sold
= potted Daffodils and Sunflowers to raise funds for the Red Cross” humanitarian efforts to help the peo-

We loved having our little booth at M-Factor, handing out our “No-mow May” bookmarks, and we hope
- you enjoyed our homemade pretzels; thanks to Ms. McFarland and Ms. Mlynarska for supervising. We
are now looking forward to the future and hope our little Eco Team grows its membership next year.
Thanks to all the awesome Malvern students, community members and Staff who helped make our

3 Written by: Shannon Mascard & Mrs. Roberts

Josselin R., Shannon M. Erin K, Daria K., Abby K., Alexandra C. & Gabriel K. Mr. Sasabuchi and Mrs. Roberts




MALVERN’S DRAMA CLUB

The Drama Club is proud to present Stephen
Gregg’s “This is a Test”.

View the current issue and past issues
of the Malvernite, a magazine written
and published by Malvern students.

This one-act play is a delightful comedy about how
everything could go wrong on the day of an im-
portant exam. And we mean, everything!

JIEELE

MALVERNITE

We will present two shows on Wednesday, June
22nd: a lunch time and after school performance.

Doors will open at 3:15 and the show will begin at
3:30. We are thrilled to be able to gather again and
we hope you can join us for an afternoon of thea-
tre!

Rory Olwyn, Teacher

MALVERN MuUSIC

The Malvern Music depart-
ment has been pretty active
this past couple of months
with a number of live perfor-
mances. We've had really fun
and strong performances at
our regular lunch time "Coffee
House" where any students
can share their artistic talents.

In April the Malvern marching
band had a successful perfor-
mance in the Beaches Easter Parade. The crowds were fantastic, the weather was great and the students really
shined. Also, in April the marching band had the chance to perform for the students of the Balmy Beach School for
their spirit week.

We had our first ever outdoor M-Factor which you can read about in another article.
The Girls Choir and Concert Band performed at the 100 year commemoration of the Cenotaph outside the school.
We are very much looking forward to our spring concerts.

The vocal night will take place on Tuesday June 7th at 7pm and will feature students of the Vocal Program under
the direction of Mrs. Norris.

The band night will be on Thursday June gth at 7pm and will feature students in the Malvern Band Program.

Tickets are available from School Cash Online. Please come and celebrate the students’ hard work and the oppor-
tunity to hear live music again.



https://malvernites.wixsite.com/malvernites-1/copy-of-past-publications

B Malvern’s School Council

EVERYONE IS WELCOME TO JOIN OUR COUNCIL MEETINGS!

Join Zoom Meeting
https://tdsb-ca.zoom.us/j/94146749402?pwd=TUordFJBNVITb2QrWWZGZFNXWihqgQTo9
Meeting ID: 941 4674 9402 Passcode: 883494

June — Wednesday June 8th

COMMENCEMENT UPDATE—JUNE 29 @ 1:00 AT THE GUILD INN ESTATE

We are busy planning commencement and are very grateful to the parent committee for their fundraising.

Now that all parents have had an opportunity to purchase up to 2 tickets, we have sent out a google form for those inter-
ested in purchasing additional tickets. The deadline to complete the form is this Friday, June 3 at noon.
https://forms.gle/s1a3kgKLuJXttJD56

Our capacity is 950 and we will definitely be SOLD out; we may have to resort to a lottery for those requesting an addi-
tional ticket. Those who have requested additional tickets will be notified of the availability on Monday, June 6.

The ceremony will be live streamed for extended family and friends. A link will be provided at a later date.

CARRYING HOLOCAUST TESTIMONIES

Last month, Malvern School Council hosted an online presentation with Michelle Glied-Goldstein. You may have seen a
recent news story featuring Michelle, as other TDSB schools have had her speak with their students.
https://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/toronto/tdsb-holocaust-remembrance-1.6434793

Michelle also presented to all Malvern students in April.

We look forward to inviting Michelle back next year for our incoming grade 9’s

UPDATES FROM OUR MAY SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING
The minutes can be on the school website.

How 1o FIND Us

The Malvern School Council can be a helpful resource as you and your teen(s) navigate high school!
Follow our

Visit the of the Malvern website

PARENTS AND CAREGIVERS AS PARTNERS CONFERENCE
Mark your calendars! The TDSB’s Parent and Caregivers as Partners virtual conference is scheduled for October 22 and
23, 2022. We are also looking for workshops and presenters. Check out the website for more information.

PARENTS ENGAGED IN EDUCATION

In this month's newsletter we are asking parent leaders in school councils to complete a survey indicating if they would
like to attend our annual School Council Symposium in October. This used to be an annual event (pre-COVID) where
parents across the province came together to network and learn. We are assessing whether 2022 is the year to bring it
back and that will very much depend on the interest of parents to attend.

Please complete the survey either by clicking this link
Get out, get active!! Tips on the benefit of exercise and as well as some mental health suggestions for parents.

For school councils this month, we focus on the various executive roles and succession planning to keep your council
operating effective and constantly moving forward.

In this issue, see our Executive Director's experience in Parent Engagement in financially challenged families and refu-
gee families over 25 years.

Click here for this month’s newsletter



https://tdsb-ca.zoom.us/j/94146749402?pwd=TUordFJBNVlTb2QrWWZGZFNXWjhqQT09
file:///C:/Users/036465/Desktop/Malvern School Council Minutes February 2022.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/MalvernSchoolCouncil
https://schoolweb.tdsb.on.ca/malvernci/Parents-Guardians
mailto:malvernschoolcouncil@gmail.com
https://www.parentsaspartners.ca/
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001O81in66AAiFh024P_vLw_KhERFvMoOHpdd1IjRcmTIpgA4jYkEvGQchz-t22H7mBd0uq17HtD_gV0UnsLeafs2DWskk3E8hbbfMUDNUr8I97q9PfX9X-9XEYx4mlf40tFslv2GFufrQ=&c=-Nv4VUH0dFYuylsRMgmBWQfn-8-UfXaShhNLUgnleqH_b9Fzepgasw==&ch=GHN3ezmXtrSOJ3ipjTZs6cpa
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001O81in66AAiFh024P_vLw_KhERFvMoOHpdd1IjRcmTIpgA4jYkEvGQchz-t22H7mBXjekobvJqSpxWOsK53gm2E_H_-P4JZMP1OsQ9vH_h87R11fBC2xuMmXylB6vGHld9yggm3RvWuwdHL3z6dvxsKXSo-ddVaEl5pVYihr9_EcvxRB5-iDUXxmLxwiAPV64aTbgBdDgfh4yTD8gUvM_Tb0HsgDG93uycxy

FrROM THE EQUITY & SOCIAL JUSTICE CLASSES

As a part of the Grade 12 Equity and Social Justice course, the final project is to come up with and im-
plement a social action plan that will help a group of people.

Our names are Shianna and Carlyn and we are helping people who cannot afford necessary feminine
hygiene products. We have a donation box located in the front hall of Malvern where you can donate
feminine hygiene products.

As well, if you are unable to donate products, we also have a Go Fund Me where we collect money
that we will use to buy feminine hygiene products. The Go Fund Me link can be found on our Insta-
gram page at periodpositive22.

All of the products that we collect will be donated to a charity in Toronto called Period Purse, which
helps women suffering from period poverty. https://www.theperiodpurse.com/

Dignity. Education.

Menstrual Health for All.
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Our names are Julia Edgar and Natalie Riendeau,
and as part of our social action project we want to
run a food drive in our community as there are
many individuals struggling to make ends

meet. You never know when someone is strug-
gling with access to food, and a lot of the time it
goes unnoticed. It can be people you see in the hall-
ways at Malvern, your neighbours, and even your
closest friends.

We have decided to put together a food drive and

want your help to make it happen. Our food drive

will be held from today to Tuesday May 31st, we

will collect non-perishable food items at 55 Mal-
vern Avenue.

ﬂ Y : We will have a donation box in front of the library. If it is an inconvenience, we can
8 Food | pick up your donations if you're in close proximity to us. Please email us or direct mes-
[nsecurity sage our Instagram listed below.

| — ‘ Food items that are in the highest demand include: canned fish, canned fruit, canned
tomatoes, and canned vegetables, oatmeal, hot cereal, and peanut butter/almond butter.

All proceeds will be donated to Grace Pascoe Care Center Food Bank and will be available to any family or
individual struggling in the Beaches community.

You can contact us at: or , or our Instagram (@beaches
_fooddrive and follow us for the newest information on our food drive!

Feel free to contact us for any further questions you may have.

Please consider donating to this worthy cause, any donation can help. Thank you so much for your help!



mailto:Natalie.riendeau@bell.net
mailto:Juliaedgar956@gmail.com

TRACK AND FIELD

The track and field students put in days of training during April and May. May was a busy month with the regional compe-
titions and the City finals. Big congratulations to the entire team — you worked
so hard and many of you out-performed your personal best!

This year we have two junior athletes who qualified for OFSAA.

Tegan Carpenter qualified for all three of her events, placing 21 in the 800 m
run and 4t in both the 1500m and 3000m.

Andrew Adamson came 34 in both the 100 m hurdles and the 400 m dash.

BoYS’ VARSITY SOCCER—REGIONAL CHAMPS - CONGRATULATIONS!
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TDSB UPDATES

2022-2023 SCHOOL YEAR CALENDAR

The Ministry of Education has approved the TDSB’s 2022-2023 School Year Calendar. The first day of classes for
students will be Wednesday, September 7, 2022. Please note, September 6 has been designated as a Professional
Development day. Visit the TDSB website, for the full list of key dates, including PA and holidays.

TDSBcares

Ukraine Humanitarian Crisis Appeal Extended to June 30

To date, the TDSB community has raised thousands of dollars as part of the TDSBcares: Ukraine

Humanitarian Crisis Appeal to support the Canadian Red Cross and UNICEF in their ongoing efforts to provide
life-saving humanitarian assistance to those impacted by the war in Ukraine. The fundraising campaign has now
been extended until the end of the school year (June 30, 2022). Learn more and find out how you can donate.

TDSB CHECK-IN SURVEY

As we begin to look ahead to September 2022, the Research Department of the TDSB is gathering information
from parents/caregivers and students about student mental health and well-being. As well, we are interested in
what conditions and practices supported student learning success during this past school year.

During the week of May 30th, we will be asking parents/caregivers (JK to Grade 12) and students (a sample of
Grades 7 to 12) to complete a short, online survey to share their thoughts and experiences. The survey is anony-
mous and should take approximately 10 minutes to complete.

Malvern was identified in the Grade 7 to 12 sample.

Students will receive a survey link called TDSB Student Spring Check-in Survey to their TDSB email ac-
counts.

Students will be given an opportunity in class to complete the survey, which is anonymous. Students can also fill
out the survey on a break or at home.

VIRTUAL SCHOOL—2022/23

On May 30, an email was sent to all parents/guardians/caregivers of students who are currently registered for
Virtual Learning for the 2022-2023 school year to inform them of the opportunity to request a withdrawal from
Virtual Learning and return to In-Person Learning. The request to withdraw will take place between June 6-10.

E-LEARNING GRADUATION REQUIREMENT

The Ontario Ministry of Education has introduced a new graduation requirement for secondary students to com-
plete two e-Learning credits as part of the 30 credits required for the Ontario Secondary School Diploma (OSSD).
It applies only to students who entered Grade 9 on or after September 1, 2020 which means that they are now in
Grade 9 or Grade 10.

Students may withdraw/opt out of this new requirement and graduate with an OSSD

Last month, Malvern sent home a survey (to grade 9 and 10 parents only) for parents/students to indicate a pref-
erence for courses that may be offered as an e-Learning course. An Opt-Out form was sent to grade 9 and 10 par-
ents via Permission Click. There was very little interest in taking an elearning course for the 2022/23 school year
so Malvern will not be offering this option for grade 10 & 11 students. Students may still take virtual courses
through summer school or eLearning day school (subject to availability).
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Original Dedication: May 19, 1922

MRBS Member, David Fuller gives
his keynote address.

On Tuesday, May 24, Malvern CI collaborated with Malvern’s Red and Black Society (MRBS) to com-
memorate the 100 anniversary of the Cenotaph.

Parents, alumni, community members and elected officials joined us in-person, while the entire
school viewed the ceremony via live stream.

Keynote speaker, David Fuller (pictured above) gave us all a valua- §
ble history lesson as we learned about the lives of Malvern stu- )
dents who served and whose names are on the Cenotaph

Special thanks to the Malvern Red and Black Society (MRBS),
Malvern’s Band, the Girls’ Choir, the Peer leaders, the Stage &
Lighting Crew and the Malvern’s S.O.S. club, who prepared an-
nouncements and a slide show lesson prior to the Commemora-
tion.

And thank you to Ben Huang, a grade 12 students, who also spoke
about the significance of the Malvern War Memorial.




I Staff Contacts

Visual Art
VP (L-Z)
Math ACL
Law/Civics
Youth Worker
Student Success ACL
; Business
Special Ed/Geo
APS/Law
Ext/Imm CIV/CAR/APS
English
Bus/Careers/Int Tech.
Guidance Office
Coop/Phys.Ed ACL
Science/GLS
—French
Fr. Imm. Math
Science/Biology
History/Geography
Math
Science /Biology ACL
Instrumental Music/Band
Math
Social Science
English, Resource
Guidance/Geo & Soc. Sci ACL
VP (A-K)
Math/Science
Geography
History ACL
Integrated Technology
English ACL
English
Principal
Main Office (AM)
Science/Chemistry

Guidance ACL
French Imm & Ext.
Office Administrator
Phys. Ed/Athletics ACL
—English
Imm & Ext Fr/Geography
, English
Visual Art. ACL
Business
—French Imm/Ext.
Educational Assistant
Guidance/Student Leadership ACL
Vocal Music/Social Science
Special Education
English/Drama
French Ext/Imm—ACL
English/Drama
Math/Science
English/Media/Film
Math
Comp.Sci/Business ACL
French
Phys.Ed/Geography
Spec. Ed.
Science
Spanish
—French (Core)
Science/Chemistry
—English/Geo
Fr.Math/Bus
Phys. Ed./Kenesiology
English/French

Science/Physics
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